TOWN OF GREENVILLE

JUNE MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. JUNE 9th, 1999 at 7:30 PM.

- MINUTES OF MAY MEETING Read Outloud Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 - ' A) General.
 - · B) Change street to one way.
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
 - A) Mr. Kepley and Mr. Moore request for annexation. Update.
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
 - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
 - Update on street repair.
 - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
 - Misc.
 - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
 - 1. Misc.
 - Greenville Festival update.
 - D) FINACE) Jack Sprigler)
 - Misc.
 - E) WATER BUSINESS.
 - 1. Misc.
 - 2. John Koerber update for service off Smith Rd.
 - V . CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILIT
- VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041. Curt Vinson-Tribune

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, June8, 1999.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7;30 p.m. with Council Members Ray Gibson and Mike Receveur attending and the Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler; Council Member David Matthews was absent due to work schedule. Also attending was Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost, attorney Jef Fifer, Marshal David Moore, Postmaster Lillian Rhodes, Barbara Wood, and Grace Martin.

Minutes of the May meeting was approved (3-0) as written.

Jef Fifer informed the Council that he had notified Wind Dance subdivision developers that the Utility will take over the electric bill for the pump in year 2000. He also advised the Council they should do nothing at this time.

Mike Receveur presented the Council with a report from the County regarding the changing of E. Harrison Street to one-way traffic. Ted Miller stated he believed changing or leaving the street as is would not lessen the Towns' liability.

Grace Martin, resident of E. harrison Street stated she is not in favor of changing the street to one-way.

Mike motioned to rescind the Ordinance 1999-T-02 with Ray Gibson seconding the motion. Jef Fifer will prepare the necessary paperwork to properly rescind the Ordinance should any be needed. On vote of the Council the Council voted 3-0 to rescind Ordinance 1999-t-02.

Ordinance 1999-T-04 was introduced by Ted Miller. Ordinance 1999-T-04 titled "Ordinance of Annexation". Mike Receveur motioned acceptance of Ordinance 1999-T-04, seconded by Ray Gibson. Council accepted the Ordinance by a vote of 3-0 and schedule a Public hearing for July 13, 1999.

Gary Getrost explained to the Council that there should be an easement across the Koerber property (a date of 1981) but he was unable to find such easement. Jef Fifer stated the utility should obtain an agreement with Koerber.

Mike Receveuer checked out a part of Woodland Dr. in Parkland Heights subdivision that Mike McKown wants the Town to vacate. The Council agreed that Mike McKown should contact the County Surveyor as to logistics and let the Council know.

Gary apprised the Council of several Utility projects. He also advised the Council he gave Koerber a figure of \$2,895.00 an amount to be held in excrow for water service. Council stated these excrow funds are being used for the use of total system and not any particular area.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility (3-0). Approved hours was betout (Sholant)

Ted Miller, Council President

ATTEST:

er Clerk Treasurer